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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

HOUSTON LIGHTING & POWER COMPANY

CITY PUBLIC SERVICE BOARD OF SAN ANTONIQ

CENTRAL POWER AND LIGHT COMPANY

CITY OF AUSTIN. TEXAS

DOCKET N05. 50-498 AND 50-499.

SOUTH TEXAS PROJECT. UNITS l'AND-2
.

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF AMENDMENTS TO FACILITY OPERATING LICENSES

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission) has granted a

request from Houston Lighting & Power Company, et.al., (HL&P, the licensee) to.

withdraw HL&P's August 4, 1992, application for amendments to Facility

Operating License Nos. NPF-76 and NPF-80, issued to the licensee for operation

of the South Texas Project, Units 1 and 2, located in Matagorda County, Texas.

Notice of Consideration of Issuance of this amendment was published in the

FEDERAL REGISTER on September 30, 1992

(57 FR 45085).

The purpose of the licensee's amendment request was to revise the

Technical Specifications (TS) to reflect the results of. a correction to the

containment free volume calculation.

By letter dated June 11, 1993, the licensee informed the staff that the- :

proposed amendment was being superseded as part of the licensee's fuel upgrade
,

license amendment application of May 27, 1993. The Commission has considered
,

the licensee's request and has determined that permission to withdraw the

application for amendments should be granted,
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For further details with respect to this action, see (1) the application

for amendment dated August 4,1992,(2) the withdrawal letter dated June 11,

1993, and (3) the staff's letter dated June 23, 1993. These documents are

available for public inspection at the Commission's Public Document Room, the

Gelman Building, 2120 L Street, N.W., Washington, D.C, and at the Wharton

County Junior College, J. M. Hodges Learning Center, 911 Boling Highway,.

Wharton, Texas 77488.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 23rd day of June 1993.

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Lawrence E. Kokajko, Senior Project Manager
Project Directorate IV-2
Division of Reactor Projects III/IV/V
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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